
 
 

SPECIAL MEETING FINDINGS – JUNE 21, 2024  

Special Meeting Findings (June 21, 2024) 
 

• The Board finds that providing 10 days’ advance notice of this meeting would 

pose a substantial hardship on the Board and that immediate action is required to 

protect the public interest, in that next Tuesday, June 25, 2024, the board’s 

“sunset” extension bill SB 1455 is being heard for the last time in a policy 

committee of the legislature and the Board has not yet communicated its full 

support of the bill.  

• If the Board does not support the sunset extension bill, there is substantial risk 

that the legislature will also not support it, or the bill will not be passed out of the 

Assembly Business and Professions Committee. If this occurs, CSLB could be 

“sunsetted” and cease to exist. If the Board waits 10 days before taking a 

position at a regularly noticed public meeting, the bill will have been heard in the 

legislature before the Board meeting and without a record of the Board’s 

support.     

• If the Board is “sunsetted” it would harm the public, which has an interest in the 

Board continuing its mandate of protecting the public by setting minimum 

standards for contractor licensure, by disciplining licensees, and by removing bad 

contractors from the marketplace. 

• The board’s next quarterly meeting is planned for September 2024, 

approximately three months after the scheduled sunset bill hearing.   

• Considering the bill hearing next Tuesday, there is insufficient time for the Board 

to provide 10 days’ advance notice of a meeting, and today’s meeting on 

shortened notice is necessary to timely communicate the Board’s position before 

hearing.  

This is in accordance with Government Code Section 11125(c). 


